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CALENDAR     

Welcome to our last week of Term 1. It has been a busy and 
productive one. We held a fabulous cross country event today, well 
done to all students. Thanks to Mrs Sinkovic for her work planning 
and organising the day. 
 
School photo day is this Thursday! Students should be in full school 
uniform including black shoes and navy socks. Sports team photos 
for league tag and softball will be taken. Students should bring their 
school sports shorts (no other shorts) and playing shirts for the 
league tag photo. Photo envelopes, with payment already made,  
should be brought in on the day. Sibling envelopes are still 
available at the office. You only need  Sibling envelope if you are 
paying cash, you do not need a sibling envelope if you are paying 
online. 
 
Student/Teacher/Parent & Carer interviews continue this week to 
discuss your child’s academic and social progress so far this year. 
This is a three-way interview that will have the students play an 
important role in sharing their learning and future goals, so they 
should attend the interview with you. The online booking facility is 
now closed.  If you have not made an appointment already, please 
email the school at Pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au to request 
an appointment time. We will forward this email to your child’s 
teacher. 
 
This Wednesday is Fun Day for the whole school.  All students may 
wear mufti/plain clothes but must wear a hat and enclosed shoes, 
no sandals or thongs. Please see more information on Page 3. 
 
The uniform shop will have a special opening this Wednesday 
morning for anyone needing uniforms for photo day on Thursday. 
Please place all orders online by 8am Wednesday. A reminder that 
students will return to school in full winter uniform for Terms 2 and 
3.  
 
If you require school holiday care, please book direct with Star 
Club, please see their schedule in this newsletter. 
 
I hope all of our students and families have a wonderful holiday 
break and I look forward to seeing you back in Term 2. 
 
Nicole Mayhew 

Principal 
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APRIL 

WEEK 11  

Mon 8 School Cross Country K-6  

Tues 9 Botany Bites lunch 
deliveries 

Wed 10 Uniform Shop Open, 
order by 8am 

 Stage 3 Fun Day, all 
students may wear mufti/ 
plain clothes, bring $10-
$20  in gold coins 

 No Assembly 

 Interrelate Notes due 
today 

 Y7 2025 Online 
Expression of Interest due  

Thur 11 School Photo Day 

 Botany Bites lunch 
deliveries 

Fri 12 Uniform Shop open  

 Botany Bites lunch 
deliveries 

 Last day of term 

 

TERM 2 

APRIL 

WEEK 1 

Mon 29 School Development Day 

Tues 30 Students return 

Wed 1 K-2 Assembly 2:30pm 

MAY 

Thurs 2 ANZAC Service 10:45am 

WEEK 5 

Mon 27 Interrelate payment due  

Wed 29 Kindy 2025 Open Day 

    

Students enjoyed our Cross Country 

Carnival & Fun Run today 
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MERIT AWARD ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

Awards already received 

2/3C – Year 3 Aiden K Ivanka Tom 

3/4CS Taji Bella I Sesilia Kai G 

4I Emelia Neal Azalea Sean 

5/6MC Kayla D Eli Finau Alexa 

5/6WH Joey Aiden Selena Archer 

5/6S Melorin Tobias Jack Zoey 

 
 
STUDENT SCHOOL FEES 
Thank you to those families who have paid their child’s school fees. A reminder that student school fees for Term 1 

are now overdue. Payment at your earliest convenience would be appreciated.  The School Voluntary Contribution is 

$50. This is a voluntary payment to the school. Parents are encouraged to pay all fees if possible before the Term 2 

student school fees are sent home next term. Payments can still be accepted over the holidays.  

We appreciate some parents may have difficulties meeting these costs. Please contact Ms Mayhew in confidence if 

you would like to discuss this matter.  

YEAR 6 to YEAR 7 EXPRESSION OF INTEREST (EOI) 

The Online Enrolment System is a web-based system that supports the transition and enrolment of students in NSW 
government schools. Parents and carers are required to complete an EOI (Expression of Interest) for their child’s 
preference to attend a government high school or submit a PNR (Placement Not Required) online if they do not 
require a placement in a government high school.  You can express interest in your local high school or an out-of-area 
expression. 
 
This is accessible from the Enrolment page on the Pagewood Public School website. Please complete a digital EOI for 
your Year 6 child noting which NSW government high school you enrol for them to attend.  The high school will be 
based on your residential address. The online process will benefit parents and carers by providing a quick and easy 
way to apply for an EOI or advise of a PNR.  Parents and carers will also receive a reference number along with a 
record of the online application. Once you submit your preference, school staff will then be able to review the 
information submitted and process EOIs and PNRs for high schools to view and action. 
 
Online EOIs should be completed by 10 April.  
 
FUN DAY 
Year 5 and 6 will be holding a Fun Day for all school students this Wednesday 10 April from 1.30pm to 3.00pm.  All 
students are welcome to participate.  Prices for each activity range from $1 - $5. If you would like your child to 
participate we suggest bringing in approximately $10-20 in gold coins to join in the many events on offer.  All funds 
raised will go towards the Stage 3 Bathurst excursion. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP 
If you require uniforms for the photos this week please put through an online order no later than 8am Wednesday 
morning and orders will be processed that morning and dropped off at your child's classroom. Please make sure to 
add your child's name and classroom at the comment section when ordering. We will open as usual on Friday! 
Thank you, 
Laura & Inken 

 
SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
Individual, class and specific group photographs are scheduled for this Thursday 11 April. Payment envelopes were 

sent home with your child last week, including information about how to pay online, before the school photo day.  

 

Sibling photos - Please note that parents wishing to order sibling photos do not require an envelope if they are 

ordering online. The ordering code on the parents’ regular envelope can be used for ordering sibling photos as well as 

standard packs.  These envelopes are only required for parents wishing to pay by cash. 

 

Payment online direct to The School Photographer should be made before photo day. Please return your photo 

envelope on photo day. 
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INTERRELATE Y3-6 
A note from Interrelate was given to Y3-6 students in 
Week 8.  They will hold ‘Tricky Talks’ sessions at PPS on 
28 May for students in Years 3-6 and their families.  
 
6.00pm - 7:00pm Session 1:  Where Did I Come From? 
7.15pm - 8:15pm Session 2:  Preparing for Puberty 
 

Session 1: Where Did I Come From? 

Audience: Year 3 and 4 students and their parents/carers 
 
Program focus:  
• Discuss the male and female reproductive systems, 
foetal development and the birth process 
• Personal safety and protective behaviours 
 
Session 2: Preparing For Puberty  
Audience: Year 5 and 6 students and their parents/carers 
 
Program focus:  
• Discuss the physical changes of puberty, emphasising that it can be different for everyone 
• Develop students’ understanding of periods and sperm production, as well as the physical, emotional, social and 
intellectual changes associated with puberty for both boys and girls 
• Enhance awareness of children’s personal safety and protective behaviours 
 
Note: Younger students are welcome to attend Session 2 at the discretion of their parents/carers. 
 
You can attend or both sessions for the price of $40.61. If you would like to attend with your child/ren, please complete 
the permission note and return to Ms McLean by the last day of Term 1. The permission note was sent home with your 
child in week 8 and a copy is on page 6. 
 
More information is available at https://www.interrelate.org.au/school-services-programs/preparing-for-puberty 
 
Payment 
You will be sent an invoice via Sentral Portal if the note is returned indicating you will attend. Please ensure this 
invoice is paid by 27 May. There will be no cash received on the night. 
 
LIBRARY NEWS  
We are excited about our growing Graphic 
Novels/Manga/Anime section in our Pagewood Public School 
library.  
 
Our Year 5/6 students are enjoying borrowing the 'Splatoon' 
series books and our new series, 'Do You Dare'. Look at how 
happy they are!!! 
 
Mrs Kerves 
Teacher Librarian 
 
SPORT NEWS 
Unfortunately, the heavy rain meant the last round of Term 1 
Summer PSSA was cancelled. In Terms 2 and 3, our Winter 
PSSA sports are soccer and netball. Early next term, 
students in Years 3-6 will have the opportunity to trial for soccer or netball, or opt to not trial for either. At this stage, 
we are still looking for more students in Years 3 and 4 to trial for our junior teams.  
 
League Tag and softball will continue again in Term 4. Could all League Tag students please return their singlets to 
Mrs Sinkovic this week, as they will be used for Zone Cross Country early next term.  
 
Mrs Sinkovic 
PE Teacher 
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LOST PROPERTY 
Lost property can be found under the cover between the toilet block and library. 
Please ensure your child’s name is clearly marked on all items. 
If you have bought any clothing from the 2nd Hand Uniform Shop, please change the previous name to 
your own child’s name or we will be unable to return your items. 
If you have lost drink bottles, lunch boxes or clothing, please ask your child to check the lost property.  

 
Please note that all uncollected lunchboxes will be disposed of at the end of Term. 

 

PARENT HELPERS 

               
 

               
 
We, at Pagewood, are very lucky to have parents who are willing to give up their time to help our students achieve 
their best results.  
Special thanks must go to Vinayak, Caroline, Andy, Joel, Olga, Jessica, Dee, Melanie and Caitlin with a Stage 1 
activity. Thanks also goes to Christine and Aaron for their continual support with various projects.  
Mrs Chrysostomou 
 

PPS's ANZAC SERVICE  

This year, 1C will host the PPS ANZAC Service. The service will be 
held on Thursday, 2 May in our school hall. A bell will ring at 10:40 
and the service will begin at 10:45. 
 
Parents and community members are welcome to attend this service.  
Mrs Chrysostomou 
 

EARLY PICK UP 

If you are picking up your child early, whether they are unwell or if you have an appointment, please ensure you speak 

with the office staff to tell them you are taking your child home before leaving.  This is to ensure your child is signed 

out of school.  We need to know who is onsite, and who is not, at all times and especially in case of an emergency.  

We will call your child down to reception when you arrive at the office. We are unable to call the classroom early 

and have students sitting in the foyer unsupervised before your arrival. Your co-operation is much appreciated. 
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VACATION CARE 

If you require vacation care for your child/ren, please make a booking. If your child has not attended Star Club 

previously you will need to enrol first before you are able to make a booking.  To book please go to their website at 

www.starclubschools.com.au and submit a booking request.  Please see page 9 for the details.  

 

OPPORTUNITY CLASSES (YEAR 5-6) 

Opportunity classes are for high potential and gifted students in Year 5 and 6. 

Parents apply when students are in Year 4 for placement in Years 5 and 6. It is a two year program. Parents cannot 

apply for Year 6 placement only. 
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